

Jeff Yurek, MPP

Elgin-Middlesex-London

Queen's Park Office: Room 444, Legislative Building Queen's Park Toronto, Ontario M7A1A8

Tel. (416) 325-3965 Fax: (416) 325-3988 E-mail: jeff.yurek@pc.ola.org Constituency Office: 750 Talbot St., Suite 201, West Wing St. Thomas, Ontario N5P 1E2

Tel. (519) 631-0666 7
Toll Free 1-800-265-7638
Fax (519) 631-9478
E-mail: jeff.yurekco@pc.ola.org

November 8, 2012

City of London P O Box 5035 London, Ontario Canada N6A 4L9

Dear Councilors,

I'm writing in regards to the Orgaworld facility located on the outskirts of London. For the past few years, residents located in the area surrounding the facility have had to endure strong odors that have diminished their quality of life.

I have discussed this matter in great detail with many of the constituents affected by the stench. The province in the past has raised concerns about Orgaworld's emissions under the *Environmental Protection Act*. The province continues to work with Orgaworld on the matter.

I am writing this to encourage the City of London to take a more active role in this matter. Deficiencies in the zoning by-laws under which the city approved the project initially are part of the reason we're in this predicament. I believe it is incumbent upon the city to engage their constituents and actively work to figure out a solution to this problem.

I trust you will look into this matter thoroughly and do what is in your authority to resolve the matter. Thank you.

Sincerely.

Jeff Yurek, MPP

Elgin-Middlesex-London